
Minutes:  Selectmen’s Meeting – Monday, February 27, 2012 
 

Approved by the Board of Selectmen 03-05-2012 
 

Present: Daniel F. Devlin, Clerk and Procurement Officer and Member 

Kenneth J. Leva; Chairman Walter F. Alterisio absent  
 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00PM with quorum present.  
Minutes will be held until the next meeting with full board; Selectman 

Devlin noted update from NMCOG on the CEDS & TIP program which 
included update of water line.   

 
Board noted the e-mail from Bob Nelson thanking the town for the 

level of service provided by the Chief and Fire Department on Saturday 
at fire at Nelson’s home on Hollis Street. 

 
With nothing scheduled, the board proceeded right into the treasurer’s 

warrants so that they might be present for Fincom’s review of the Fire 
Department budget request for FY2013.  

 

Selectman Leva advised he’d spoken with Chief Downes relative to 
some ideas for more reserve officers, etc. moving forward – working 

with area colleges, etc. in preparation for coverage for events; Just to 
get prepared for coverage needs and having people in the wings in 

case they’re needed. 
 

Selectman Devlin confirmed no major issues with Saturday’s wind 
storm –noted only few people lost power. 

 
Selectman Leva referenced upcoming events scheduled:  March 7th 

10AM governance committee with update and Saturday March 24th 
9AM  report of governance committee for all elected officials. 

 
Treasurer’s warrants were reviewed and signed and the meeting 

adjourned at 7:12PM after appropriate motion and vote.    

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

 
Danice N. Palumbo, 

Board Secretary  
 

 


